

18th September 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

## **Re: KS3 Recycling Centre Visit**

As part of our ongoing commitment to sustainability and the environment, your child has been invited to attend a visit to the Longley Lane Recycling Centre on Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> September 2024. During the visit, children will take part in a range of interactive activities and go on a guided tour of the recycling centre.

The visit will take place during the school day, we are expecting to leave school at approximately 9.30am and return to school by 12.30am. Due to timings of the day, your child will miss their usual break time so may wish to bring a snack with them, we will return to school before lunch. There are no payments required for the trip.

Children will be allowed to wear their own clothes for the visit however they must adhere to the following: children must wear sensible footwear suitable for an industrial environment such as trainers, soles must be at least half a centimetre thick; no thin-soled shoes (such as dolly shoes), high heels or open toed sandals; legs should be covered with long trousers, joggers or leggings; part of the site tour will be outside, children may need a coat or jumper. Anyone unsuitably dressed will not be allowed on the site tour.

The well-being and consideration of all children wishing to take part is paramount. Any child whose behaviour gives cause for concern may have their place withdrawn at any time.

If you would like your child to participate please complete the <u>Google Form</u> by Friday 20<sup>th</sup> September. If you have any questions about the visit or would like more information, please do not hesitate to email me m.ellison@stjamescheadle.co.uk

Yours faithfully

Mrs M Cooper

**Teacher of Creative Technology** 







